Dr. Roy Wilson Learning Centre School Council

June 12,2019 Minutes

Attendance: Tara Sackman, Stephanie Williams, Nicole Liboiron, Brigette Pinter, Mike Kukurudza, Tara Staples, Erin Greggains, Lisa Perich, Sandy Schuck, Karen Stennick, Julia Harris, Lisa Lindsay, Shannon Nelson

Call to Order: Meeting called to order @ 6:31

May 2019 Minutes

Motion by Bridgette to accept minutes as presented, 2nd by Tara. Accepted.

Casino Update

• We are full with volunteers at this time, if anyone can't commit Steph will post on Facebook to ask for fill ins.

Hot Lunch Update

Tonight, we said goodbye to Lisa Perich who has managed the hot lunches since we
opened. In her place we welcome Sandy Schuck. For the year hot lunch has profited
\$21,261.69. Next year Papa Johns will be added to our hot lunch line-up, but will

Principals Report

 Registration is sitting at 840 students, class room sizes will be consistent. We are hoping for no significant cuts from staffing.

Junior High kids will be getting their timetables for next year before summer and George Davidson students will also get their teacher names and timetables.

There is going to be a community classroom for Grade 2 students where it will be cotaught by 2 teachers.

Kindergarten will be changing a bit with the addition of full days for parents that register. There are 10 students thus far who will be full time, this number will give us plenty of room to accommodate.

Shifts in teachers and grades can be expected for next year, all the shifts haven't been set in stone as yet but will be set in time for September.

- Baseball Institute will be a testing program, before we add any other programs, we want to make sure there is interest (15-16 interested in baseball institute so far) AMS is also interested in the program.
- Tony Bardal accepted a position at MHHS for reception so there will be a reception position available
- Grade 9 farewell is set for June 25th. There is a school wide BBQ as well that day, after the BBQ Grade 9 kids will be bussed to Dunmore Dugout. After Dunmore Dugout our banquet will start. There will be no Grade 9 sleepover.
- Grade 6/9 PAT's went well, Grade 6 students wrote their Math Part A yesterday and they did great!
- Freshgrade- every teacher will be implanting this app which will open up communication, give parents marks immediately. This is also a way to get feedback from parents. We are hoping the end result will eliminate report cards in the future.

Parent Council Election

Positions filled as follows:

President/Vice President (Co-Chair)- Stephanie Williams and Brigette Pinter Secretary- Tara Sackman

Erin Greggains has agreed to be a substitute if someone needs a fill-in

June Raffle took place

Adjournment @ 7:35pm